
TULLAHOMA MUNICIPAL REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 
MEETING MINUTES 
 
July 19, 2021
 
The Tullahoma Municipal Regional Planning Commission met on Monday, July 26, 2021, at 4:30 p.m. in the Board Room of the Tullahoma Municipal Building at 201 West Grundy Street for a Continuation of the July 19, 2021, Planning Commission meeting.
 
1. Call to Order: Mr. Paul Schwer called the meeting to order and welcomed commissioners, staff, and guests. 
 
2. Determination of a Quorum: Mr. Paul Schwer, Ms. Rupa Blackwell, Mr. Ray Knowis, Mr. Bill Comer, and Mr. Greg Sandlin were present.  Mr. Chad Grimes was unable to attend, and Ms. Shelley Smith has resigned from the Planning Commission.  Five (5) members were present.  Other City and Staff Representatives present: Senior Planner Ms. Mary Samaniego, Community Development Director Mr. Winston Brooks, City Attorney Mr. Steve Worsham, and Ms. Nena Abbott, Recording Secretary. 
 
3. Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 
 
4. New Business:
[bookmark: _Hlk78222493]A.	Subdivision Plats (Public Hearings) 
(1) Settlers Trace Subdivision Phase III – Major Subdivision Final Plat 
[bookmark: _Hlk78223083]Staff received a request for the Planning Commission to approve a major subdivision final plat for property located on the East side of Riley Creek Road between Settlers Trace to the South and Ovoca Lake Road to the North (Coffee County Tax Map 106P, Group B, Parcels 036.00, 037.00, 038.00, 039.00, 040.00, 041.00, 029.00, 030.00, 031.00, 032.00, 033.00, 067.00).  The purpose of the plat is to create Phase III of Settlers Trace Subdivision for twelve (12) residential lots.  The applicant has indicated that the proposed Phase III of the subdivision would create twelve (12) residential lots for single-family dwellings.  The property is currently undeveloped and surrounded by the R-1 zoning district with single-family dwelling uses to the North, South, and East and the RS-1 (UGB) zoning district to the West.  Each of the proposed lots is generally over 0.45 acres (or +/-20,000 square feet) in size.  The size of the lots exceeds minimum lot size (12,000 square feet) and minimum lot width at the front yard setback (75’) for the R-1 Low-Density Residential District with public sewer.  (Applicant: Jeff Bowen) 
STAFF COMMENTS:  Staff recommends approval of the final plat subject to all staff comments.
PUBLIC COMMENTS: Jeff Bowen, Owner and Developer was present to answer any project questions.  There were no public comments.
[bookmark: _Hlk78826249]A motion was made by Ms. Rupa Blackwell seconded by Mr. Greg Sandlin to approve the final plat subject to all staff comments.  Motion passed 5-0.
5. Adjourn  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 

 
____________________________________________		___________________________________
Chad Grimes, Planning Commission Chairman			Mary Samaniego, Senior Planner
and Planning Commission Secretary

 
  
____________________________________________ 
Nena Abbott, Recording Secretary
  
 
